
LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF WINCHESTER

STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING


JANUARY 8, 2013

HOST: Gloria Legvold

FACILITATORS: Juanita Zerda and Susan Verdicchio

SECRETARY: Jean Herbert

Also attending: Leslie Kennedy, Marilyn Mullane

Guest: Ann Bailey Berman

Welcome and check-in

The following schedule was agreed upon for future meetings:




HOST

FACILITATOR
SECRETARY

February 12

Leslie

Jean


Juanita

March 12

Jean

Juanita


Leslie

April 9


Tamara

Marilyn

Gloria

May 14

Marilyn
Tamara


Susan

TREASURER'S REPPORT  -  Juanita Zerda will provide reports for January and February at the February meeting.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT  -  Leslie Kennedy reported that 30 members have renewed so far this year.

Several SC members will be calling some of the 24 former members who have not yet sent checks.  Leslie will follow up with others.  

For February's meeting we will discuss ideas for a membership drive.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

There was some discussion of the draft article Jo-Ann had sent for the coming week's Star entry.  Some changes were suggested.  We also need to consider describing not just how to join the League, but why.

TEA AND TOPICS (formerly Brainstorm Brunch)

Marilyn and Jean had met to plan the meeting for January 20th. SC members volunteered to bring cookies, sandwiches, fruit platter, tea, etc..

It was decided that we should vote on the spring book selection at this event.  Leslie will ask Maryann to put the book list on our web site and also ask members for suggestions.

NON-PARTISAN POLICY

There was some discussion about what role Susan Verdicchio should have in future meetings since she is running for School Committee.  We do not want to set a precedent of bending to others' criticisms and agreed that we are comfortable abiding by our current non-partisan policy, but will also explore clarifying language, such as what other leagues might use (Sudbury, for example). At the February meeting we will look at our by-laws. We will also have another league help us select questions to be used at candidate debates.

CIVIC LEADERSHIP AWARD

More names were suggested for this year's award, which will be given at the annual meeting in June 11.  We need to decide on the recipient in March or April.

FUNDRAISER

We continue to suggest ideas for ways to raise money this year, including possible grants.

BROCHURE

The membership brochure will be revised after the annual meeting, when we will vote on raising dues.

ANNUAL MEETING

Gloria will follow up on getting the speaker for the annual meeting--someone for the national league.

STATE CONVENTION  -  Gloria is interested in attending the convention May 17 & 18.  Juanita had also expressed some interest in going.

HOT TOPICS

Susan Verdicchio reported that a vote will have been taken by the Mass. School Building Authorityon the future of the high school building by April so this will be a good topic then.

PARTNERSHIP

We have agreed to partner with WIT for their February 9th event.  In partnering, we agree to (1) advertise this event to our membership and (2) send two representatives.  Gloria will write a paragraph that Maryann can send to the membership advertising the event and Marilyn agreed to attend and represent the SC
DAY AT THE RACES  -  Sunday, March 10

The election is March 26; there will be several contested races.   A committee will be set up, which willl meet separately from the Steering Committee. Ann Bailey Berman agreed to help with this event and others in the future, but has decided not to join the Steering Committee.
DISCUSSION WITH WINCHESTER STAR EDITOR

Marilyn and Jo-Ann will meet with the Star Editor on January 9, 2013.  Marilyn will report back to the SC at the February meeting.

